
From: Belinda Silva  
Sent: Monday, May 25, 2020 6:59:55 PM 
To: Public Comment <publiccomment@cityoftracy.org> 
Subject: Leprino Foods  

  

Good morning, 

 

Now that it looks as though we may be opening up soon, I feel I 

need to ask the Council members to address a serious problem.  

 

During what I am assuming is a shift change at Leprino Foods, 

located at the corner of MacArthur and Grantline, employees rarely 

use the intersection crosswalk to make their way from the facility to 

the parking lot.  Instead, they walk, or run, across Grantline, 

sometimes stopping in the center of the street to wait for a 

clearing.  It’s more than just a frustration.  It’s a serious hazard to 

both the pedestrian and the vehicle occupants.  I deal with it several 

times a week on my morning commute to drop-off a child at 

preschool, then on to work myself.  

 

This is particularly concerning during the fog.   I have had heart 

stopping near misses and I’m used to it enough that I was already 

driving cautiously passed there.  Sometimes people just bolt across.  

 

As we look at the issue of safety related to opening our city and 

county, can we include the problem at Leprino?  Something terrible 

is going to happen   

 

Thank you, 

Belinda Silva 

Tracy, CA.  
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From: Melinda Ramirez <   
Sent: Tuesday, May 26, 2020 3:28 PM 
To: Public Comment <publiccomment@cityoftracy.org> 
Subject: From Stephen Thompson 
 

My name is Stephen Thompson, my wife and I reside at  

 We moved to this beautiful community in February 

of 2000. 

Marvin Rothchild, Barbara Pombo, Sue Miller and I first came 

together in 2014, and in October of 2015 we formed Tracy 

Community Connections Center (Tracy CCC). 

Tracy CCC is recognized by the State and Federal Government 

as a 501(c)3 and as such is funded by donations from the 

community. Our mission was then as it is now, to help 

individuals and families in our community who are homeless 

and at risk of being homeless. 

Homelessness is a crisis in Tracy. Tracy CCC has experience 

providing services to the homeless and we want to work with the 

City to expand these services. The COVID-19 pandemic has 

created some challenges for us in providing these services. We 

look forward to working with the City to help us overcome these 

challenges. 
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